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jmorado@beneschlaw.com 
 
 
RE: Project Completion, Final Realized Costs   

PERMIT#: 17-002 – Mercyhealth Hospital and Medical Center Crystal Lake, Crystal 
Lake 
PERMIT HOLDERS:  Mercy Health Corporation - Mercy Crystal Lake Hospital and 
Medical Center, Inc. 

 
Dear Mr. Morado: 
 
On May 31, 2024, the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (“State Board”) 
received the final cost report for the permit referenced above. Our records will be updated to 
show the final realized cost for this permit is $93,640,043 and a completion date of July 19, 
2023 the date of initial licensing.  No further action by the permit holder is required for this 
project in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate 
of my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
John P. Kniery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review  
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